

## Liskeard Unlocked 2019

Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> June, in the Mayor's Parlour at 7pm

Present: Councillors Rachel Brooks (Chair), Sally Hawken and Sue Shand. John Gilbert (Methodist Church), Carmen Hunt (ScootsKernow), Brian Oldham (Museum and Old Cornwall Society), Sue Pike, Rachel Bennett (Stuart House), Mary Utton and Mandy Hancock (MH)

Apologies were received from: Rebecca Catterall (DCRP), Eric DeVilliers (Masonic Hall), Margaret Hawken (Eventide), Jenny Jones, Peter and Lynn Murnaghan (Catholic Church) and Tony Piper (St Martin's Church)

Event: Friday 13<sup>th</sup>, Saturday 14<sup>th</sup> Sunday 15<sup>th</sup> and Saturday 21<sup>st</sup> September

[www.heritageopendays.org.uk](http://www.heritageopendays.org.uk) - you can then search the event

<b>1</b>	Rachel welcomed everyone and everyone introduced themselves so Mary Utton, who was attending for the first time, would know everyone.	
<b>2</b>	Oral Recording of Memories	
	<p>Rachel will speak to Jenny Jones and Karen Partington regarding the recording equipment available at the Museum and the advert Jenny has drafted for the Cornish Times seeking people's memories of the sites taking part in the event. She will draw their attention to CAVA - the Cornish Audio Visual Archive - <a href="http://cornishhistory.com/archive/">http://cornishhistory.com/archive/</a> which has relevant resources and training.</p> <p>If training on recording was available there was interest in taking part, Brian would also ask the OCS on Thursday if there was anyone interested.</p> <p>It is hoped to have people at Trewithan and Pendean House with equipment, and sheets at all sites to list contacts willing to be recorded at a later date. This will give time to plan an interview and obtain the relevant permissions. We still have last year's forms.</p>	<p>RB / JJ</p> <p>BO</p>
<b>3</b>	<b>Properties</b>	
	<p>Book Shop / Liberal Club – The form has been received and the property is listed on the HOD website. Brian had spoken to Derris Watson, but she had nothing that we could use. He has offered photos to the owners and they are happy to prepare the building's history themselves.</p>	
	Catholic Church – Mandy had received the Church's form and the	

	venue is registered with HOD.	
	Constitutional Club – Mandy has received notification that they will not be taking part this year due to decorating.	
	Cornish Times – Their form has been received and is registered online. Tours are being offered again this year.	
	Eventide – the Methodist Church has offered to display the information boards.	JG / MHawken
	Greenbank Church – No response has been received from Mandy or Peter's contacts.	
	Greenbank Villa, (2 Greenbank Lane) – Brian confirmed that the property will not be taking part.	
	Greenbank House (3 Greenbank Lane) – The property is all registered online.	
	Liskerrett Centre – The property is registered online.	
	Masonic Hall – Mandy has been in touch with Eric DeVilliers. They will be opening but no form received yet. Mandy will keep in touch.	MH
	Methodist Church – The property is all registered online.	
	Pendean– The property is all registered online.	
	Pipewell – The event is all registered online.	
	Public Hall – The Council Chamber and Mayor's Parlour are registered online.	
	Railway – Rebecca was not hopeful of Platform 3 being able to take part due to renovation work but was happy for the films to be shown. Tony advised that the Church has large film screens which could be used to show a film. Should Platform 3 be available we can always add it in at a later date.	TP / RC
	St Martin's Church – The property is all registered online.	
	Stuart House – Rachel Bennett is working on photos of inscribed stones, it is hoped they will be ready for the leaflet to be printed in time for Liskeard Show. The exhibition will be available in the lead up to the event, although the Gallery is not available they can be displayed elsewhere at the venue.  The exhibition display boards from the three private houses will be	RBe

	moved to Stuart House by Brian on the Monday following the event. will need display space for their boards afterwards.	BO
	Tregantle, Barn Street – The property is all registered online and Brian has information on the property which he will pass on to Mary Utton.	BO / MU
	Trewithan House – The property is all registered online.	MH
	3 Varley Terrace – there's a possibility that this property will take part. Brian will make contact again. If the property is to be included in the local publicity leaflet we need the information by the end of June.	BO
	7 <sup>th</sup> Day Adventist Church – No form has been received, Mandy will make contact and advise that we are going to print at the end of June.	MH
<b>4</b>	<b>Other Events</b>	
	<p>Children's Strike Play – Rachel advised that the FEAST application for the filming had been unsuccessful, the Town Council had £500 to match fund funding. Councillor Hawken had agreed then group could apply to her Councillors Community Chest fund. Rachel to look at a Cornish Heritage Trust grant application.</p> <p>Brian advised that Wham Bam are already rehearsing and that the times are in the Museum diary.</p> <p>Rachel will ask Nina Hills to speak to Rachel Bennett regarding performing at Stuart House due to the Gallery being unavailable. John Gilbert advised that the Methodist Hall is free that day and subsequently booked it for the performances (11am and 2pm). The Public Hall is unavailable on the day, but Rachel will speak to the Liskerrett Centre and the hirer to see if a move is possible.</p> <p>Rachel will follow up with Claire Calverley about the film of Squalor.</p>	<p>RBr</p> <p>RBr / RBe</p> <p>Rbr</p> <p>RBr</p>
	Brian's Walk - The walk is all registered online.	
	Geology walk – The property is all registered online, Tony Piper would like to make contact with Callum to discuss the walk. Brian will pass on Callum's contact details.	BO
	Old Cornwall Society Talk – The event is all registered online.	
	Railway walk – The property is all registered online.	
	WI – Brian Oldham will liaise with Gill Prior on 15 <sup>th</sup> August about their display.	BO

<b>5</b>	<b>Other Things</b>	
	Liskeard Bun- the supplier is OK for this. Small, light, fruity and moist is the hope. These will be served in the Mayor's Parlour. They used to be handed out after the Civic Service.	
	<p>Publicity – Rachel advised that C &amp; E agreed the design and print costs and that 2000 leaflets will be ordered. The design is hoped to be finished by the end of June and the leaflets available to give out at Liskeard Show on 13<sup>th</sup> July.</p> <p>Brian advised that Chrissy Butler of Spotlight had been in touch to ask about the event. Rachel suggested that we should invite Chrissy down to do a preview before the event to encourage visitors to come. Trewithan, Pendean and the Wham Bam rehearsal were all considered good to have in the preview.</p> <p>We had been mentioned in a HOD leaflet, coming in the top 10 in the country. We will get a copy of this to assist with future funding etc.</p> <p>The banners/bunting is not currently available to order, but Mandy will get onto this when it's available. The Methodist Church can put a banner up higher than the railings this year.</p>	<p>RBr/MH</p> <p>BO / RBr</p> <p>MH</p> <p>MH</p>
<b>6</b>	<b>Next Meeting</b>	
	The next meeting was arranged for 29 <sup>th</sup> August at 7pm in the Mayor's Parlour.	